
THE SIXTH MEETING OF THE ONE HUNDRED AND TWENTY- 
FIFTH COUNCIL OF THE CORPORATION OF THE CITY OF ST. THOMAS 

 
 

CITY CLERK_________________________CONFIRMED______________________MAYOR 
 

COUNCIL CHAMBERS 
CITY HALL        FEBRUARY 14TH, 2005 
 
6:50 p.m. The meeting convened with His Worship, Mayor J. Kohler, presiding. 
 
ATTENDANCE 
 
Members                                                 Officials 
Mayor J. Kohler                                     R. Beachey, Deputy City Clerk  
Alderman C. Barwick                             J. McCoomb, Planner  
 H. Chapman                          J. Dewancker, Director, Environmental Services 
 T. Johnston                          W. Graves, City Clerk 
 M. Turvey                             
 D. Warden                             
Absent   
Alderman B. Aarts 
 T. Shackelton 
                                          
Proposed Plan of Subdivision – Joe Ostojic and Son Ltd; Doug Tarry Ltd; and Faith Baptist 
Church – 34T-04510 – extension of Faith Boulevard  - 20 lots for single detached dwellings, 14 
lots for the development of 28 semi detached dwelling units         
 
In Attendance 
 
None 
 
6:50 p.m. The Mayor called the meeting to order and stated that this is a public meeting as required 
by the Planning Act to afford any person an opportunity to make representation with respect to a 
proposed Draft Plan of Subdivision (File No. 34T-04510) which will permit the development of 20 
lots for single detached dwellings and 14 lots for the development of 28 semi-detached dwelling 
units on a proposed southerly extension of Faith Boulevard.  
 
The Mayor then asked if any members of Council had a Disclosure of Interest concerning the Draft 
Plan of Subdivision. 
 
DISCLOSURES OF INTEREST 
 
Nil. 
 
The Mayor asked what method of notice and when was notice given to the public for this meeting. 
 
The Deputy Clerk stated that notice was given in the St. Thomas Times Journal on Saturday, 
January 22nd, 2005. 
 
The Planner, Jim McCoomb, then explained to the members that the applicants are proposing to 
develop the site as a residential Plan of Subdivision, containing a total of  20 lots for single 
detached dwellings and 14 lots for the development of 28 semi-detached dwelling units.  
 
The Mayor then asked if there were any written submissions on the proposed Plan of Subdivision 
 
The Deputy Clerk stated that there were submissions regarding the Draft Plan of Subdivision, 
received from the following agencies with no concerns or objections, subject to the compliance 
with standard conditions and policies:  Canada Post, County of Elgin, Kettle Creek Conservation 
Authority, Municipality of Central Elgin, Thames Valley District School Board, St. Thomas 
Energy Inc., St. Thomas Police Department, St. Thomas Environmental Services Department. 
 
The Mayor then advised that before opening the meeting to questions, members of the public are 
advised that any person who wishes to be notified of the decision of the approval authority in 
respect of this proposed Plan of Subdivision, must make a written request to the Planner. 
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Mayor Kohler then asked if any members of Council or any member of the public had any 
questions. 
 
The Mayor then stated that if there are no further questions, anyone wishing further information on 
the decision of the approval authority concerning this proposed Plan of Subdivision, must make a 
written request by leaving their name, address and postal code, with the Planner prior to leaving 
the meeting. 
 
The Mayor declared that this public meeting was now concluded. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
6:55 p.m.  The meeting adjourned. 
 


